VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
February 13, 2017


Mayor Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Joseph Ellis, Trustee Dianne Ringwald and Trustee Paul Sutton.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 9, 2017 Local Law #1 of 2017 Public Hearing and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. Trustee Hanse abstained. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 9, 2017 Local Law #2 of 2017 Public Hearing and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. Trustee Hanse abstained. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 9, 2017 Board Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. Trustee Hanse abstained. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter received from Greene County regarding the county jail and notice of findings for the Environmental Impact Statement.

A request received from the Capital Bicycle Racing Club for the Village’s assistance again for the Trooper Brinkerhoff Bike Races on Saturday April 8th and Saturday April 15th.
A letter received from DEC allowing a new house built by Wayne Parks on Lawrence Ave. to hook into the sewer system due to a failed septic system.

A copy of a memorandum and copy of a resolution received from Greene County Administrator Shaun Groden directing any town or villages who have determined a building be demolished to consult with the county administrator to see if the county resources can assist.
A letter received from Riverkeeper stating that the updated Order on Consent with DEC was sufficient.
A letter received from the Autism Connection requesting to hold their annual Autism Awareness Walk on Sunday April 30th 2017 at 11 a.m. from the Village Hall and around the Van Dyck and Lafayette block. Traffic control and assistance is requested.
An email received from 12 Tribes requesting that we look at making an area on South River St. in front of the old Opera House as allowable parking. Given that the 12 Tribes owns the store the Matte Factor, they are interested in parking closer to their store.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Trustee Ringwald reported that the men at the Highway Department have been busy with snow plowing and salting. The crew has used a lot of salt thus far this winter. The men picked up Christmas trees throughout January and cleaned out catch basins. They took down Christmas pole adornments and stored them on racks in the pole barn, and re-installed pylons in front of Hose Co. #3 Firehouse that were taken out by state snow plows. The men worked on snow removal downtown and in West Coxsackie and removed large piles at the intersections and parking lots. They took down the Christmas trees at the Gazebo and Reed Street and stored lights in the attic at the Village building. The men cleaned up the side of the firehouse and brought the rest of the equipment to their garage. They finished the block work over the door, and put together shelves and tables at the food pantry. The men also disposed of a television for the Rescue Squad. The County helped us out by transporting our backhoe to Nortrax in Clifton Park for repairs. The men changed the oil and oil filter on the bobcat and also replaced the horn. They washed down equipment and cleaned out the salt spreaders. On February 6th they repaired a water break at the intersection of Washington Avenue and Church Street. 

Trustee Sutton reported that the Water Department has been running well with nothing of significance to report. Trustee Sutton reported that the Wastewater Department had a modem failure at the West Coxsackie pumping station and the main plant couldn’t receive trouble alarms. New modems were ordered and surge protectors were added to prevent this from happening again. He said that Lou Betke has met with a gentleman from Delaware Engineering who will be travelling with him to two different treatment plants to look at types of equipment that the Wastewater Plant will be using in the upgrade. The Wastewater Plant preventative maintenance is up to date and complete. Trustee Sutton reported that the Fire Department had a relatively uneventful month, with nothing of significance to report.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Ellis reported that Sergeant Arp of the Police Department has completed a course offered by DCJS regarding the maintenance and management of evidence. The Evidence Technician Training provides information in several topical areas of property and evidence room management and is an essential part of policing. Sergeant Arp is in the process of an internal audit of all evidence and is in the process of obtaining dispositions for destruction and removal. Once completed, he is planning on implementing some of the new methods of evidence management inclusive of a new evidence form for use in the Police Department. The Police Chief thanked the Mayor and the Board for approving the repair of the staff locker room. He said that it is much appreciated. Trustee Ellis reported that Police Officer Ryan Williams presented an idea to build a storage closet opposite of the evidence lockers specific for ammo storage. This would maximize the space for storage and eliminate the gym lockers entirely freeing up much needed space. The Police Chief applauded the great Police work by Sergeant Waters for solving two criminal mischief cases that occurred in the Village of Coxsackie. He said that he is proud of the caliber of officers we possess and the great work they do. Trustee Ellis reported that the Police Department is scheduled to send five officers for Datamaster training this month. Once completed, all members of the department will be certified on the Datamaster. 

Trustee Hanse reported that the Building Department has been quiet with nothing of significance to report. Trustee Hanse reported that the Planning Board conducted a final review of the application submitted by Aaron Flach for the minor subdivision of the property on the corner of Ely and Church Streets. Pat Maxwell will sign the required plats submitted by Aaron Flach and leave them with the Village Clerk for him to pick up and submit to the County Clerk. Ed Ross, owner of the property at 40 Bailey Street, asked to be allowed to do an overview of his proposed improvements to the old American Tree and Wreath property. If the documentation from him is complete, the Planning Board will review it at our next meeting on February 16th. Aaron Flach’s contractor will be returning on March 1st and will be demolishing the old True Value building upon his return. Aaron Flach has purchased the building from John Hammerer and will be contacting the County’s Real Property Division for combining the new property with the one next door at the Eagle Hotel Apartment Building. Aaron will also be applying to the Historic Preservation Commission for approval of proposed improvements to the newly acquired building, to begin with roofing and gutter replacements/upgrades. 

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the quote received from Anvil Fence at a cost of $ 10,970.00 for higher fencing around the backstop of McQuade Park Baseball Field was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from Laura Ingram of 6 John Street to pay her $ 400 water/sewer bill in two payments with no penalty incurred, with the understanding that the balance be paid in full by 3/31/17 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from Virginia & Howard Brockner of 50 Route 26 to waive their late fee of $ 43.73 on their bill was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to deny the request received from James Fitzgerald, who bought a house at 156 Kings Road on 12/1/16 and has water turned off internally, to waive their $ 200.25 bill or any portion thereof was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from James & Bonnie McKenney of 50 Washington Avenue asking for a refund or credit for late charges as they state that they never received a bill was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the lowest quote received from Albany Associates at a cost of $ 975.00 for stripping and buffing the D.M. Hamilton Firehouse meeting room floor was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from Capital Bicycle Racing Club for the Village’s assistance again for the Trooper Brinkerhoff Bike Races on Saturday April 8th and Saturday April 15th was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from the Autism Connection to hold their annual Autism Awareness Walk on Sunday April 30th 2017 at 11 a.m., from the Village Hall and around the Van Dyck and Lafayette block, with traffic control and assistance requested was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to deny the request received from 12 Tribes asking for parking on South River St. in front of the old Opera House was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 22017-Designating Pantaleo Place as an Official Village Street. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The resolution was approved.

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from January 1-31, 2017, with the exception of the $ 25.00 adjustment to Bethel AME Church, was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 513-579 totaling $ 99,033.62; Water Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 246-282 totaling $ 200,603.62; Sewer Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 243-276 totaling $ 44,468.48; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #9, voucher 6 totaling $ 300.38 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

Public Comment Period

No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk




